
COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM 
RACHEL VAN MULLEM 

COUNTY COUNSEL 
                    CONFIDENTIAL ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT   805-568-2950 

NOT TO BE RELEASED WITHOUT AUTHORIZATION 

DATE: September 16, 2022 

TO: Each Member of the Board of Supervisors  
 Mona H. Miyasato, County Executive Officer  

FROM: Callie Kim, Deputy County Counsel 

RE: Facilitation Report – Fuel Depot/The Point Signs, Case Numbers: 22APL-00000-
00001, 22APL-00000-00012, 21SCC-00000-00006.  

 
Pursuant to Board Resolution Number 95-462, the Office of County Counsel offered to the Applicant 
and Appellant to conduct a facilitation meeting to discuss possible resolution of the issues on 
appeal.  The parties did not mutually agree to participate in the County’s facilitation process 
because they were already separately engaged in discussing settlement; therefore, no County-led 
facilitation occurred. 
 
Please contact me or Division Chief Jenna Richardson with any questions. 

 
 
Copy: Planning & Development 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


